IT'S OUR NEIGHBORHOOD. LET'S BUILD A COMMUNITY.



## West Hills Neighborhood Council

P.O. Box 4670, West Hills, CA 91308-4670 818-254-WEST



WWW.WESTHILLSNC.ORG

MAIL@WESTHILLSNC.ORG

## BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE/BOARD MEETING MINUTES Tuesday October 27, 2015 Hidden Lake Clubhouse, West Hills

The meeting was called to order at 6:31 PM by Anthony (Tony) Brosamle, Committee Co-Chair.

Those in attendance were Tony Brosamle, Reeyan Raynes, Steve Randall, Ron Sobel, Aida Abkarians, Pastor Brian Morehead, Dan Brin, Barry Seybert and Heidi Manning. A quorum was established.

The September 25, 2015 minutes were approved as amended.

The current members of this committee are: Anthony Brosamle (Co-Chair), Reeyan Raynes (Co-Chair), Dan Brin, Ron Sobel, Barry Seybert, Steve Randall and Heidi Manning.

Heidi stated that trees are being trimmed all over West Hills. Ron felt that March was the most important street.

Operating Rules were discussed and approved with the exception that a Secretary was not decided upon.

Pastor Morehead presented an update of the November 7<sup>th</sup> clean up. 24 volunteers are scheduled on Ingomar cleanup, 70 volunteers for Justice Street Elementary, 21 volunteers for Nevada Street Elementary, 34 volunteers for Pomelo Elementary and 27 volunteers for Sherman Way.

Reeyan announced that he has obtained a "ROADWORK AHEAD" sign for our use. The purchase of additional "A" frames was tabled for the time being. Reeyan also informed the committee that he is attempting to arrange for the use of a City pick-up truck on our cleanup days. Aida suggested that perhaps Galpin Ford would be willing to let us use a truck.

We discussed the 100 trees along with irrigation systems that were offered by LDS. Follow up is needed to get more information from LDS. Dan suggested planting the trees along the residential parkways.

Reaching out to homeowners with an official letter to ask that they maintain their property maintenance was discussed. Various possible future Beautification Committee cleanup locations were discussed.

The next cleanup was confirmed for Saturday November 7th with Pastor Morehead and the volunteers from the Church of Rocky Peak.

The next meeting of this committee will be on November 24th at 6:30 PM at Hidden Lake Clubhouse.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:43 PM by Tony Brosamle.